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For you’re in the season of fulfillment, says God. A season where what I’ve
spoken to your heart, what you’ve discovered in My covenant Word, what
you’ve sown for; has gone through the process of first the blade, then the
ear and is now fulfillment time of the full fruit in the ear, says the Lord.  For
just like you’ve waited for this season of fulfillment. I too, have waited for
this season to come upon the earth.  I’ve long waited for this time, says
God.  To have a people that would move with Me, to have a people that
would believe Me, to have a people that would work with Me, says the
Lord.  My eyes have ran to and fro, looking for My people that would work
in this harvest time.  For truly the harvest is great, says the Lord.  But
you’re gonna see this season of fulfillment, things turn around, things be
reversed, things that will accelerate in growth in front of the world.  But, not
to My people.  My people have been standing.  My people have been
believing Me.  And you shall not be disappointed. For My Word shall be
fulfilled in this season, says your God.

For I’m not a God that forgets.  And I have not forgotten, one act of
obedience, one act of sacrifice, one act of believing what I’ve said when I
lead you by My Spirit.   When you agreed to go.  Even times, when you
didn’t even know it was Me, says the Lord.  But you stepped out believing it
was Me.  I do not forget anything and you’re gonna see things that you’ve
forgotten about gonna manifest in your life.  And you’re gonna say, this is
that, which I sowed back there.  This is that, which I did right there.  For I’m
not unrighteous to forget everything.  Every move, every praise, every
sacrifice of thanksgiving, every time the enemy came in and you stayed
steadfast, unmovable...casting down, standing on what I have said.  When



the world is going in an opposite direction, says the Lord.  I have a people,
a remnant, seasoned for this fulfillment season. Yea, the world will look at
you and they will say, “Surely, the Lord is with you. That’s a miracle.”
Ahhh, but you know, it’s the laws of the Kingdom. You know, it’s normal in
the Kingdom.  [laughs, Hahahaha] Oh wow, I hear You, Lord.  The Lord
says to tell you, I’m proud of you.


